Universal Periodic Review 21 – Lesotho


Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands 

Mr. President, 

The Kingdom of the Netherlands would like to thank Lesotho for its national report. 
The Netherlands welcomes the steps Lesotho has taken to improve children’s and women’s human rights. We particularly commend Lesotho on the enactment of the Children’s Protection and Welfare Act and appreciate the efforts the government has made to protect children in vulnerable circumstances. 

We remain concerned, however, about the high prevalence and social acceptance of domestic violence against women and violence committed by the intimate partner. We also share the concern of the Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination Against Women about the absence of a specific prohibition of discrimination against women in the domestic law of Lesotho.
1. The Netherlands therefore recommends the government of Lesotho to incorporate the Convention on the Elimination of all forms of Discrimination Against Women in its domestic law. 
The Netherlands welcomes the decriminalization of homosexuality in 2012. However we are still concerned about discrimination of LGBTI persons in everyday life with regard to access to health care, education and the labor market. 

2. The Netherlands therefore recommends the government of Lesotho to enact measures to combat discrimination of LGBTI people, and to ensure them equal access to public services such as health care and education. 
Thank you Mr. President 
